HUSKER BASS CLUB MINUTES

The March 2024 Meeting of the Husker Bass Club was called to order by Kenny Rowe at 7:41 p.m. Tim Gleason read the minutes of the February 2024 meeting and they were approved. Dean Josten gave the Treasurer's report noting that we have \$34.00 in petty cash, \$2,150.57 in checking, \$0.00 tournament fees owed, and \$42.00 prepaid tournament fees. Dean also reported that he filed the HBC tax return today.

Kenny reported that Dick Brokke recently had a bad fall at home and was also diagnosed with COVID. Dick is currently at Methodist hospital in room 907.

Tom Evans reported on the current status of reservations for upcoming tournaments. At Table Rock, Howie has reserved one room and Tom has reserved three rooms. For the Roy/Clear tournament Tom has reserved two units. One unit will accommodate the current participants who are Gleason, T. Rowe, Evans, and K. Rowe. The other unit is available for additional fishermen who may sign up. Tom has secured three rooms in Fergus Falls for the Ottertail South Tournament. Three rooms have been reserved at Pickerel Lake Lodge for the July tournament. As of now, no rooms have been secured for the Ottertail North tournament in August. There are three units reserved at Uncle Buck's for the Sandhills tournament in September Three rooms are reserved at Gaston's Resort for the Bull Shoal's tournament in October.

Tom also reported that he has made some updates to the HBC website including a new page that shows historical awards dating back to 1992.

Kenny gave the second-place award to Dean Josten that he won at the Ottertail County tournament last August.

It was discussed that everyone should identify a guest/potential member that we could invite to a tournament in the near future.

The meeting adjourned at 8:46.